

## It is sad to say that summer 2018 is coming to a close - but what a great summer it has been!

The Coteau Community Club Executive would like to thank all of the organizers, to the numerous volunteers, to those who generously donated prizes, and let us not forget to all who attended, supported and hopefully enjoyed the July and August Pancake Breakfasts and the July 1 Canada Day in the Park - these events were all sponsored by the Community Club. **Again, We Thank You!** 

#952512

This summer, things were a little different, as the Plus 50 Club organized and funded all of the Children's Activities. *What a great line-up, Thank You!* As for your Community Club Executive, well we have been hard at work organizing the 2018 planned activities, as well as setting a new plan to continue the great work that the Community Club and Plus 50 Club have provided for the residents at Resort Village of Coteau.

What a great opportunity to reset the focus, as our mandate is "To focus on the social and recreation for children and youth at Coteau and surrounding area and have a much younger family base". So, we (the Community Club) purchased a new barbeque for the pavilion patio, which saw its first burger grilled for the Plus 50 Club's Welcome Back BBQ. We also funded the Youth Program in the month of July - with a couple of the highlights being the visit to Outlook's Bowling Alley and Esso for Pizza, as well as the Rock Climbing Mountain that many residents (of all ages) enjoyed, and let's not forget the July 1 Candy Bags for kids participating in the parade - we know they continue to be a big hit! We are also in the process of purchasing new basketball backboard, nets, hoops and (2) soccer nets and we are busy researching opportunities for 2019.

As of August 20, 2018 we received the resignation from one of our Directors. Yes, Directors - the Coteau Community Club is registered as a Non-Profit Corporation with *Information Services Corporation* - therefore, we are mandated to have a minimum of 3 Directors.

## This is where you come in - we need your help!

If you are interested in being part of the Coteau Community Club as a Director (with Richard Buckley and Melanie Arntsen) - please contact any one of the Community Club Executive Members. We would love to hear from you.

We should all be very proud of the true "Community" we call Coteau Beach!

## Thank You, from Your Community Club Executive:

Wendy Richard - President, wrichards@cuelenaere.com, Pam Oakenfold - Treasurer, poakenfold@yxe.ca and